
New Underwood Elementary School

School-Parent-Student Compact

The New Underwood School District 51-3 ("District") and the parents of students
participating in activities, services, and programs funded by Title I have jointly developed this
Compact which outlines how the parents, school staff, and students will share the responsibility
for improved student academic achievement and the means by which the school and parents
will build and develop a partnership to help children achieve the State’s high standards.

School Responsibilities:
The faculty and staff of the District, will:

● Provide high quality curriculum and instruction in a supportive and effective learning
environment to enable children to meet the challenging State academic standards.

● Consider the promises made in the Compact at parent-teacher conferences.
● Provide parents with frequent progress reports pursuant to district policy.
● Communicate and work with families to support students’ learning.

Parent Responsibilities:
The parent(s) will support their child’s learning in the following ways:

● Communicate and work with teachers and school staff on an ongoing basis to be
involved and support my child’s learning.

● Value and support my child’s attendance at school.
● Ensure that homework is completed.
● Promote positive use of my child’s extracurricular time.
● Participate in parent groups that support the district’s students.
● Endeavor to stay informed about my student's progress and request updates as

needed.

Student Responsibilities:
The student will share the responsibility to improve his or her academic achievement in the
following ways:

● Cooperate with my teachers in school and be responsible for my behavior.
● Complete all of my homework assignments on time.
● Participate to the best of my ability in all of my classes.
● Participate in extracurricular activities which will help me become a better student and

stay active in my school and community.
● Let my teachers and family know when I need help.


